
CITY OF VAUGHAN 

REPORT NO. 1 OF THE 

INTERGOVERNMENTAL RELATIONS SUB-COMMITTEE 
 

For consideration by the Committee of the Whole 
of the City of Vaughan 

on June 4, 2025 
 

 
 

The Intergovernmental Relations Sub-Committee met at 2:03 p.m., on May 14, 2025, 
via electronic participation. The following were present at the meeting:  
 

Members  
Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair   
Councillor Rosanna DeFrancesca  
 
Others  
Earl Provost, Ontario Agent-General in Chicago, Ontario Trade & Investment Office - 
Chicago   
Alicia Neufeld, Senior Manager, Association of Municipalities of Ontario  
 
Staff  
Raphael Costa, Director, Economic Development  
Maria Papadopoulos, Program Manager, Strategic Economic Relations,  
Economic Development  
Christina Prinzo, Program Manager, Municipal Partnerships and Corporate Initiatives, 
Economic Development  
Ian Hall, Program Manager, Strategic Corporate Initiatives, Communications and 
Economic Development  
Fahim Khan, Public Policy and Research Specialist, Economic Development  
Stella Martinella, Executive Assistant to Regional Councillor Mario Ferri  
Anthony Tersigni, Executive Assistant to Regional Councillor Mario G. Racco  
Assunta Ferrante, Legislative Specialist, Office of the City Clerk  
 
The following items were dealt with: 
 

1. POLITICAL SCAN 

The Intergovernmental Relations Sub-Committee advises Council:   

1. That the discussion with respect to the above was received; 
and  
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2. That the presentation of Maria Papadopoulos, Program 
Manager, Strategic Economic Relations, Economic 
Development, and Communication C1., presentation material, 
dated May 14, 2025, were received.  

 

2. ONTARIO/US RELATIONS 

The Intergovernmental Relations Sub-Committee advises Council:   

1. That the discussion with respect to the above was received; 
and 

2. That the presentation of Earl Provost, Ontario Agent-General in 
Chicago, Ontario Trade & Investment Office - Chicago, and 
Communication C2., presentation material, dated May 14, 2025, 
were received.  

 

3. ONTARIO/MUNICIPAL RELATIONS 

The Intergovernmental Relations Sub-Committee advises Council:   

1. That the discussion with respect to the above was received; 
and   

2. That the presentation of Alicia Neufeld, Senior Manager, 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario, and Communication 
C3., presentation material, dated May 14, 2025, were received.  

 
 

The meeting adjourned at 2:49 p.m. 
 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 

Regional Councillor Mario Ferri, Chair 


